The Case for UG Programme changes 
(within Electronic and Electrical Engineering)
Background to the Engineering Market

For a number of years the home market for undergraduate courses in Electronic and Electrical Engineering has been in steady decline, similarly this has also applied to subjects allied to Computer Science which relates to the Department’s Computer-related engineering programmes. Home* applications for all UK universities under the UCAS category, Electronic & Electrical Engineering, dropped 29% between the 2002 and 2005 year of entry**. Home applications under the UCAS category, Computer Science, similarly fell 30% between the 2002 and 2005 year of entry. Over this same period however, the Department’s applications have dropped by only 17% for home/EU students. Despite this, it is feared that with no change to the existing range of programmes the Department won’t be able to continue the partially successful fight against this national decline.
The Proposal
I give my support for the proposal based on the following reasons:

1. The proposal taps into alternative, growing or stable markets - the ‘Systems Engineering’ discipline is a relatively new area of engineering that doesn’t typically fit within an existing engineering category on the UCAS website (the main source of course information for undergraduate applicants). Consequently, awareness of the discipline is very low amongst the target audience of 17 year olds. In contrast to this, awareness of subjects like Aeronautical Engineering is quite high. Aeronautical home applications for all UK universities grew by 10% between 2002 & 2005 reflecting its potential for both the existing Aeronautical Engineering course at Loughborough and the new naming of a Systems Engineering (Aeronautical) which isn’t currently featured in the Aeronautical section of the UCAS website. Additionally, the Department’s competitors, e.g. Warwick, are already using this tactic which essentially increases the visibility of the course within other more popular categories of the UCAS website.
2. The proposal simplifies course offerings and increases their desirability - this new proposal sets to simplify the Department’s Electronic and Electrical Engineering (EEE) offerings by eliminating the four differently titled EEE related programmes (which were in addition to the core EEE offering) and replacing them with one title with a choice of four major options. In reality this should demonstrate more explicitly and increase the attractiveness of being able to transfer between courses. In addition to this simplification, elements of the current degrees have been reworded. This should help them to appeal to the younger market e.g. “wireless” has been replaced with “digital”.
3. The proposal is relatively low risk – Without major module changes or new course developments costs are kept to a minimum. The proposed name changes for the reasons given above should increase visibility beyond current coverage on the UCAS website.
In addition to supporting this proposal I would continue to support the Department’s desire to develop new programmes in new markets, which while higher risk, could reap bigger rewards in the long term.
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* home figures are given as approximately 75% of the Department’s international applications are for the Electronic and Electrical Engineering degree programme

** as categories were re-categorised in 2002 it is difficult to compare prior to this year of entry
